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Invercargill

CITY COUNCIL

Tuesday, January 7, 2014
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

ATTENTION: CHIEF REPORTERS
CIVIC REPORTERS

Construction of new skate park to begin soon

Construction of the Invercargill’s new skate park will commence mid to late January,
Community Development Manager Mary Napper confirmed today.

Ms Napper said users of the skate park would be looking forward to using the new
skate park which was expected to be completed by the end of May.

“The existing park and the entire site will be closed during the construction period,”
Ms Napper said.

Ms Napper said that the tender had been awarded to Hunter Civil Projects Limited,
which would partner exclusively with Convic to complete the design of the skate park.

Ms Napper said a meeting was held on December 23, 2013 for users and potential
users of the new skate park to give them the opportunity to study the final concept
plans for the park.

“It was agreed that having Convic as the designers was tremendous for Southland as
they are a well-respected international design company.”

The users present at the meeting included those who use skateboards, scooters and
BMX bikes and associated adults, Ms Napper said.

“It was unanimously agreed that the plan was excellent, that it meet the needs of all
users and all skill levels.

“The concept includes a drinking fountain, CCTV and lighting.”

Ms Napper said there would be a fence along the railway line and Splash Palace
would continue to be the closest toilets available to users.
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Convic are recognised as leaders in skate park design and development throughout
the Asia Pacific region, including the Washington Reserve Skate Park in
Christchurch.

ENDS.

For inquiries, please contact Invercargill City Council Community Development
Manager Mary Napper 211 1669.
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Invercargill

CITY COUNCIL

Monday, 27 January 2014
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

ATTENTION: CHIEF REPORTERS
CIVIC REPORTERS
ART REPORTERS
EDUCATION REPORTERS

Valentines Speed Dating at the Library

Speed dating and a library don’t typically go together, but this Valentines Day
the Invercargill Public Library is making an exception.

“So why sit at home when you can meet your dream guy or girl. Join us on the
14" of February (Valentines Day) for our very first speed dating event,”
Learning Connections Coordinator Bonnie Mager said.

Miss Mager said people should not be fooled into thinking that this event
would be the usual clichéd speed dating night.

“People will be given quirky books as conversation starters and at the end of
the night if people choose to ‘check-out the book’ we will swap details with
their match.

“We are encouraging people to bring their friends and make a night out of it
while meeting and networking with like-minded people.

“Also if daters sign up to the library or are already a member they will go in the
draw to win a $100 ILT voucher,” Miss Mager said.

The event kicks off at 7pm and people will have the opportunity to enjoy
nibbles and alcoholic/non-alcoholic drinks from the bar before the dating
begins.

Miss Mager said ticket sales were limited and advised people to contact the
library as soon as possible to purchase their ticket to this special event. (A
free drink on arrival and food throughout the night is included with your ticket
purchase.)
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“Get your ticket from the Library for $10. All we ask for is your age so we can
match you appropriately and for your willingness to give it a go!”

ENDS.

For inquiries, please contact Jane Watkinson, Events and Design Coordinator.
Phone 03 211 1763 or email jane.watkinson@ilibrary.co.nz
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Invercargill

CITY COUNCIL

Wednesday, January 29, 2014

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

ATTENTION: CHIEF REPORTERS
CIVIC REPORTERS

Bus fares in city to increase by 20 cents

The Invercargill City Council is increasing its bus fares by 20 cents from February 17
to ensure Council keeps pace with increasing costs in fuel, maintenance and labour,
Russell Pearson, Council’'s Roading Manager said today.

“This increase has been flagged in Council’s Annual Plan since July 2013, but we
decided it would be better to implement early in the new year and by waiting till all the
kids are all back at school gives them and their parents more time to allow for the
price increase,” Mr Pearson said.

Mr Pearson said small incremental increases to bus fares would be planned at
regular intervals rather than waiting several years and then putting it up in one big
amount.

“Council is required to maintain the bus users proportion of the financial contribution
to the overall cost of the bus service.”

He said a key measure of performance for Council was farebox recovery.

“Currently Council is recovering $0.33 of farebox for every dollar spent on public
transport. Council’s long term goal is to maintain or increase this percentage.

“Small incremental increases to the bus fares at regular intervals will assist in the
realisation of this goal,” Mr Pearson said.

The new fares from February 17 are: Peak Travel: Under 5 years — free, Child 5-15
years - $1.70, Adult - $2.60, Senior Citizen - $1.70 and Super Gold Card Holder -
$1.70. Off Peak Travel: Under 5 years — free, Child 5-15 years - $1.20, Adult - $1.20,
Senior Citizen - $1.20 and Super Gold Card Holder - free.

Mr Pearson advised people that the best way to minimise the effect of this increase
was to purchase a BusSmart Card, as all users received a 10% discount on all fares.
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ENDS.

Inquiries, phone Roading Manager, Russell Pearson, 211 1645 or (027) 435 7493.
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Invercargill

CITY COUNCIL

Wednesday, 29 January 2014

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

ATTENTION: CHIEF REPORTERS
CIVIC REPORTERS

Overgrown sections in Bluff to be cleaned up

The Invercargill City Council will begin clearing 55 overgrown sections in Bluff
as part of its focus on urban rejuvenation.

Environmental Health Services Manager John Youngson said it was decided
to focus on tidying up the overgrown sections in Bluff after it had been
assessed that 70 sections did not comply with the Untidy Sections part of
Council’s Environmental Health Bylaw 2008.

“We wrote to the owners of these addresses and 55 of them have not
responded to our formal request to tidy up their section.

“The people of Bluff have pride in their urban environment and having a
neighbour with an overgrown section is not only upsetting but there is also an
environmental health risk with fire and pest concerns.

“Therefore in early February we will begin cleaning up these,” Mr Youngson
said.

Mr Youngson said the cost to clear these sections was expected to cost
$73,000 which Council would then recoup these costs from the owners of
these properties.

As Bluff's sections were mainly on a hill site Council would be using
independent contractors with appropriate equipment, to undertake the work”
he said.

“We are committed to working with the property owners of overgrown sections
and they are welcome to contact us anytime to discuss further should they not

wish to have Council step in and clean up their section.
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“Once they are cleared of rubble and mown it will ensure that no nuisance is
caused to the immediate neighbourhood,” he said.

Urban Rejuvenation is a key project that has been highlighted in Council’s
Long Term Plan to assist Council in achieving its vision of;, “Creating and
exciting, innovative, safe, caring and friendly city, offering lifestyles based on a
healthy environment and diverse growing economy.”

‘Urban Rejuvenation is about encouraging people to live and work in
Invercargill and there is a need to ensure that all homes are warm and healthy
and all neighbourhoods are desirable places to live.”

ENDS.

Inquiries, phone, Manager — Environmental Health Services, John Youngson,
021 830 053.
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Invercargill

CITY COUNCIL

Thursday, January 30, 2014

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

ATTENTION: CHIEF REPORTERS
CIVIC REPORTERS

Anderson Park Art Gallery Closed to Public

The Anderson Park Art Gallery is to be closed to the public this evening
(Thursday, 30 January) until further notice, as it has been assessed as being
a serious earthquake risk, Robin Pagan, Council’'s Parks Manager said today.

“For public safety the Invercargill City Council is closing public access to the
Anderson Park Art Gallery (House) to allow for a detailed investigation to be
undertaken of the building and any strengthening design work to be carried
out on the building,” Mr Pagan said.

However, he said the Anderson Park grounds and picnic shelter areas will
remain open to the public.

“Council apologises for any inconvenience which may be caused by closing
the Art Gallery however, public safety is of primary concern.”

ENDS.

Inquiries, phone Parks Manager Robin Pagan, 219 9070 or (027) 435 7495.
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